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Greetings All Team Members,  
 

Welcome to our 2021=2022 Year!  Thank you, Madame Grand President, for allowing me to continue 

running our Hospital Program.   
 

We have lost an auxiliary starting this year. We are sad to see Auxiliary #20 close. I have sent out a 

new list of members to Auxiliary Hospital Chairman/Presidents that I need completed ASAP. Thank 

you to GEORGENE for already working on these documents. I need to know if the sheet I sent you has 

the correct members on it and if they are still active. If you have had members pass, I need to know as 

well so I can move them down on your sheet. You also need to send in a death notice to Supreme.  
 

We are waiting for our new yearly Grand Hospital goals which I assume we will receive after Supreme 

next month and the New Supreme Hospital Chairman is in place. This does not mean you should stop 

sending in reports. I need them each month.  
 

**For reporting this year, it is important that you use the Spreadsheet I sent you. It has each month at 

the bottom and you just click on that to advance to the new month. It makes it easier for me to 

calculate totals for the auxiliary and your personal hours.  
 

** Remember reports are due no later than the 25th of each month. Your auxiliary chairman 

needs to be your point of contact and the person your report your hours to.  

        ---Please continue to send them monthly even during the summer months. ---  
  

**REMEMBER our number one duty as MOCA members is hospital work. It is important to 

volunteer and report. We are the hospital workers for our organization. The patients need us 

more now than ever.  

 

If you have questions, please feel free to call me or email me at (505) 235-1237 ztf@aol.com, 

Make sure to put MOCA GRAND in the tagline, so I do not think it is junk mail. 

 

God Bless our Home-bound and Hospitalized Patients,  

 

Shirlee Frias 
Shirlee Frias    

Grand of New Mexico 

Hospital Chairman 

2019-2022 
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